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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.


Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 
Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

                        
Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer
DATE:     
November 17, 2014
RE:           
Approval of Resolution to Allow Purchase of One Industrial Backhoe Loader from Trekker Group

Introduction and Background

The City has an aging fleet of service vehicles. The City owns an old 1996 backhoe loader, Case 580L. This equipment requires extensive maintenance and is no longer economically viable to maintain. 
This resolution is to allow purchase of one industrial backhoe loader from Trekker Group under State Contract 760-000-10-1 in the amount of eighty seven thousand four hundred two and 61/100 dollars ($87,402.61).

The funding for this backhoe loader was planned and appropriated in the budget for FY 2015. The funding for this purchase shall be provided from the Stormwater Fund Account # 403-38-01-538-64-30.
That upon delivery of the new equipment to the City, the existing Case 580L backhoe loader shall be declared surplus and sold at the City’s next public auction of surplus materials; and further providing that the old backhoe loader shall be immediately removed from service and stored at the City’s Public Services compound for sale at the City’s next auction. The funds received for the Backhoe Loader from the City auction will be distributed into the Stormwater Fund Account.

Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation
Staff recommends that the City Commission approve the resolution to purchase backhoe loader from the Trekker Group under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same. Staff further recommends that the existing Case 580L be declared surplus and removed from service.
